# Smoke Signals ... From the McKinneys

Sent By: Trinity Baptist Church · 2001 W Pioneer Parkway · Grand Prairie, TX 75051 Irrygmcknny@yahoo.com · (253) 471-3632 **September 2012.** 

## To All Our Praying Friends,

It has been a really good summer overall, and "The Son" is still shining in this part of the country. These are days in which we should be glad to be saved and in the will of God. People in general all across our nation are troubled at the direction our nation is going, but our Lord is the future and he has included you in it.......GLORY!

#### AT GLENDOVEER BAPTIST CHURCH......

This summer was to begin with a VBS in June, but the group from Oklahoma could not make it, so we have to start planning for next year.

We did make the campmeeting trip to Oklahoma and we had a refreshing of our souls. This has become to us, that "Revival Time" we all need, ever so often. The church here is growing slowly but it is going forward and not backwards. We are still seeing visitors and the spirit of the church is high.

The work in Portland is on it's way.....keep those prayers going up!

### NEW WORK IN WARM SPRINGS RESERVATION.....

On August 13-17, we had preaching each evening and with Bibles and materials handed out door to door. The NABF and Samaria Baptist Missions joined together and left their influence as Gospel preachers.

My wife and I are now trying to secure a meeting place for weekly services and will be doing door to door personal evangelism. Pray for those first souls to be saved and a harvest to follow.

This is a needy area with a lot of Indian religion, poverty, domestic abuse and drug/alcohol addictions. The tribe offers some good social opportunities for the people but unless there is a Gospel preaching church, it is incomplete.

#### A PERSONAL NEED WAS MET.....

In our last letter, I had mentioned that our car was on it's last leg with over 400,000 miles and a church member from Open Door Baptist Church in Grand Prairie, TX., was listening to the Lord and made a sacrifice to missions. He gave us a 2009 Sonota with 69,000 miles on it and we are very "Thankful". The work in Warm Springs would be on hold, but the timing was right and the Lord did it again! My wife enjoys the car so much, that she wants to drive all the time,....and I feel like I now have a personal chauffeur (but without pay).

Keep the Faith,  Jungal Control  Larry and Regina McKinney	July Support	
	August Support	
	Special Gifts	